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Chairman Gordon Gilding thanked Councillor Wendy Atkins for her hard work while the Parish Council was without a clerk and expressed his relief that the situation has been resolved and that a new clerk is now in place.  He thanked all the councillors for their support and continued attendance including that of County Councillor Nigel Dixon.

He reported that, thanks to the Village Hall and Recreation Ground committee, a number of successful events have taken place.  Looking to the future he said that the Parish Council has two aims for the future – the recruitment of a full complement of parish councillors and the provision of a new village hall.

Also at the meeting

 
The police reported that eleven crimes were recorded in the parish during the previous year.

County Councillor Nigel Dixon reported that:

No new flooding issues had been reported to him.  The results of a traffic survey outside the primary school did not justify providing a crossing patrol.   Scottow Enterprise Park has achieved Enterprise Zone status.  Measures to encourage uptake by businesses include a reduction in business rates and access to high speed broadband.  A number of new businesses have taken taken up these opportunities.  Public consultation on the proposed regional government will take place in July and August.

The parish clerk reported that the balance of the current account is £1,885 which will be carried over.  The precept will not be increased.

A working group will be set up to review the parish plan.

Mr Neil Coston, a Sco Ruston resident, is setting up a litter picking group, see article on page 4 for details. 

Report from the Playing Fields Committee

The last financial year was successful with an income of £5,349.  It was a good year for the bingo and quiz nights which are now held in the Olive Branch.  Future events will be the yard sales on 8th May, the fête on 12th June and the village social on 17th July.  The photography competition closes in August.  Open Farm Day is on 5th June.

Report of the Tunstead Combined Charities

Over the past year the charity has made beneficiary gifts of £120.00 to eighteen households in the parish, including £100.00 towards the purchase of an electric wheelchair.


Gordon Gilding was elected as Chairman and Chris Oakes as Vice Chair.

Chris Oakes is waiting for prices for a new noticeboard to replace the one outside the school.  Tim Place has a key for the noticeboard at Anchor Street and will trim back the overhanging foliage.

A £300 honorarium has been gifted to retired clerk Johanna Gardner as a thank you for her help when there was no clerk in place.

County Councillor Nigel Dixon reported that the County Council is now headed by a Conservative administration, with a small overall majority.  Public consultation on the proposed regional assembly will take place in July and August.  The Pedal Park at Scottow Enterprise Park is expected to be going ahead.

The next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday 19th July 2016.  All residents are very welcome.

VACANCIES FOR PARISH COUNCILLORS

Interest in your village and the residents is necessary

Qualifications or political affiliations are NOT necessary

Meetings are held bi-monthly and last approximately 1 ½ to 2 hours.

If you are interested, please attend a meeting to see what happens first hand & meet the Councillors.

TUNSTEAD VILLAGE HALL AND RECREATION GROUND PLANNED EVENTS

All events organised by the Tunstead Village Hall & Recreation Ground Committee in aid of the Village Hall fund. More information on village website www.tunsteadpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Quiz night: Held on the 3rd Wednesday of every month in the Olive Branch – doors open 7pm and the Quiz starts at 7:30.   Cost is £3 per head and it is possible to buy a basket of chips for £1.50.

Photographic competition & next year’s calendar: The closing date for the Photographic competition is 31st August 2016.  This year’s theme is ‘Your Tunstead’ and includes photographs taken over the years as well as  those taken in 2016.  The top twelve photographs will be in the 2017 calendar which will go on sale in the Autumn.  Entry fee £1 per photo.   All entries to be printed in the first instance and sent to DONAN, Market Street, Tunstead.

Village Raffle:  Raffle tickets on sale now (buy them from any committee member or The Olive Branch).  Tickets are 20p each or £1 per book.  Draw will take place at the village fete, prizes include a Spa day at Dunston Hall, a River Trip, High Tea for two at The Olive Branch, a Guided Canoe Trip and many others.

Village Fete and Dog Show:  Our annual fete and dog show will take place on Sunday the 12th June from 11am to 3pm on the Recreation Ground.  Hosted by Gary Winter.

Family Fun Day:  Want to join us for a family picnic on the green?  We are holding a Family Fun day on the 17th June from 12:00 to 3pm.  This will be an opportunity to have a chilled out afternoon, enjoying a picnic with the rest of the community while the children play in a safe environment. There will be some games available to join in with (should you wish) or you can just relax and enjoy the day.   Bring your own picnic but teas / coffees and cakes will be available to buy from the village hall.

Tunstead Village Hall

The Tunstead Village Hall & Recreation Ground Charity was formed by the Parish Council as a  result of the 2009 Parish Plan in which 71% of questionnaire respondents felt that building a new village hall was essential to meet the needs of interest groups, help foster community spirit and create an identity for the village.  This registered charity has the following aims:  

 *  To raise funding for the provision and maintenance of the village hall 

 *  To provide and support community initiatives & activities to promote & improve community spirit 


Why Replace the Existing Hall?

The current Village ‘Hall’ is a portacabin that is:

 *  Getting beyond repair

 *  Too small to hold medium to large events

 *  Not accessible to people with poor mobility

     due to cramped conditions and stair access

 *  Expensive to maintain 

 *  Too cold to use in winter 










The existing village hall

What Do We Propose?

Replace the current hall with a modern, purpose built, demountable building with sufficient space to hold medium to large events.  The hall must have disabled access, disabled toilets and a kitchen whilst also being energy efficient and cheap to maintain.   
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'Example of a demountable village hall currently available'.

How much will this cost?

Such a building costs approximately £42K (including VAT).  We also need to find additional funds to cover the cost of:

 *  Delivery and Installation

 *  Moving utility services where necessary

 *  Removing the old ‘Hall’ and the container currently used for storage 

Where Are We Now?

To date (May 2016) we have raised £26k through a variety of social activities (such as the Yard Sales, Village Fetes, the 200 Club, Bingo, Quiz nights etc.).  Additional fund raising events are planned for the coming year and we are always looking for new ideas – so please talk to us if you think there is something else we could do to raise money or if there is an event that you would like to see organised. 

How can we make up the difference?

We are applying for a grant to help with the purchase of the hall but to qualify we need to prove that this is something that the Community still wants.   As part of this process we have started a petition for people to sign.  The petition will be available at all our fund raising events – please sign it if you would like the current village hall replaced with a newer, purpose built hall. 

How can I help?

Planning and running fundraising events requires considerable manpower and we are limited by the fact that we are a small band of volunteers.  We could run more events (and raise more money) if we had more volunteers to help with this.  So please contact Val on 01603 784381 if you would like help by joining the committee or by volunteering to assist at events.

	NEW LITTER PICKING SCHEME

Mr Neil Coston, a resident of Sco Ruston, has recently undertaken a litter pick with his family, which has made him aware of the high volume of litter around the parish. He is hoping to form an informal group to undertake occasional litter picks to improve our area, perhaps carrying out litter picks every few months. He is prepared to seek some funding from various sources to provide basic equipment and is looking for volunteers to join the group. He has registered his interest on  the 'Litter Action’ website which is backed by the Campaign for Rural England who can provide sacks and other equipment. The proposal is fully supported by both the parish and district councils. Anyone who is interested should contact the parish clerk on 01603 613352 or by emailing tunsteadpc@gmail.com.
	 OPEN FARM DAY AT PLACE UK

This year, Open Farm Sunday is June 5th, 10am – 2pm. Come along to Place UK (Church Farm) and enjoy a trailer ride through some of the fruits, whilst being given valuable information on fruit production. Other attractions include a farm machinery display, a mini zoo (Jurassic encounters) with meerkat performances throughout the day, a circus workshop, a magic show, plus much more.

Admission and attractions are FREE, all profits will be shared between East Anglia Air Ambulance and Ataxia UK.

This is a great day out for the whole family and unique opportunity to discover the vital role that farmers play in protecting and enhancing the environment, as well as where our food comes from!


     

	Contact Tunstead Parish Council

100 St James Close

Norwich

NR3 1PE

Phone: 01603 613352

Email: tunsteadpc@gmail.com

www.tunsteadpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/parish-council/
St. Mary’s Church Rev. Long

01692 536800

Tunstead Primary School: 01603 737395

http://www.tunstead.norfolk.sch.uk
Village Hall and Recreation Ground

01603 783377.

All Emergency Services 999.  Non emergency 101.
	TUNSTEAD PARISH COUNCIL WHO’S WHO

Chairman: Gordon Gilding

Councillors : Wendy Atkins, Chris Oakes, Tim Place, Nigel Williams.

Parish Clerk: see details on the left

District Councillor : Simon Shaw: simon.shaw@northnorfolk.gov.uk

County Councillor : Nigel Dixon nigel.dixon@norfolk.gov.uk

North Norfolk District Council:01263513811or visit www.northnorfolk.org

Norfolk County Council: 0344 8008020 or visit www.norfolk.gov.uk

Local MP: Norman Lamb, Unit 4, The Garden Centre, Nursery Drive, Norwich Road, North Walsham, NR28 0DR Tel.: (01692) 403752 

norman.lamb.mp@parliament.uk 

Newsletter editor: Eileen Oliver, Parish Clerk

tunsteadpc@gmail.com
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